
I am writing in regards to HB 3536 to ask support from legislators in stopping the last minute legislative 

effort by Rep. Huffman to allow the Cyrus family to have new resort development on their land just east 

of Sisters and to avoid State and County land use laws and rules that protect surrounding landowners.  

 

I am strongly opposed to allowing the additional 480 residential units, unspecified additional overnight 

units, a 100-space motorcoach resort facility and an additional golf course and other unspecified facilities 

associated with this bill, affecting Deschutes County forest land. 

 

Please share my comments with the Members of the Rules Committee and enter them into the Record. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nikki Roemmer 

Bend, OR 

 


